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Budgetary Affairs Committee: Alyson Adams
In December BAC reviewed IDC policies (STL, SESPECS, HDOSE, and College) and salary savings processes (STL and SESPECS) and generated a list of questions and comments for our Deans and Directors panel, held on January 9. At the January meeting, we held a discussion with deans and directors to highlight strengths and differences among the various policies to increase transparency and communication and make suggestions for fine-tuning existing policies or creating new ones where they did not yet exist. In February we hope to draft some very general language (policy or simply recommendations) that we will bring to FPC in March suggesting that all schools and the college have IDC and Salary Savings policies in place (but leaving some flexibility in what those policies should look like).  We also continue to receive regular budget updates from the Dean’s area each month. Later this spring we plan to discuss merit distribution processes as well as entrepreneurial activities. 

Curriculum Committee: Nancy Waldron
The College Curriculum Committee (CCC) conducted business electronically for the January 13, 2014 meeting.  Course/program actions: approval of 1 new graduate class. A faculty survey is being finalized that will be completed in February to gather perspectives regarding the process and decisions surrounding approval of alternate/substitute doctoral research courses. Future meeting dates: February 10, March 10, April 14, May 12.

Diversity Committee: Jann MacInnes
See Discussion Item on Agenda

Faculty Affairs Committee:  Tim Jacobbe
No Report

Lectures, Seminars, and Awards Committee: Sevan Terzian
The Lecture, Seminars, and Awards Committee met in early December to identify 2 of the 6 candidates for the Doctoral Dissertation Advisor / Mentoring Award.  Members had established an evaluation rubric to prepare for and orient the ensuing discussion.  There was consensus in forwarding the names of 2 candidates for university-wide consideration.
Next, the committee will review applications and meet to make selections for the COE 3 Outstanding Graduate Student Awards.  This work will begin on February 7 and culminate on February 28.

Long Range Planning Committee:  Diane Joyce

Thursday, January 13th, 2014
· Following a review of existing documents, the LRPC noted there are no University-level policies or guidelines related to many aspects of the search process, especially searches for non-tenure track faculty and searches for administrators such as school directors and associate deans.   Existing University documents focus more on the “legal” aspects of searches and the processes to be followed during the actual search, selection, and hiring process. Input from LRPC members noted variability in the way searches are currently handled, especially searches for COE administrators. Therefore, the committee is compiling member comments/ideas for suggested COE guidelines related to searches to help ensure both transparency and consistency in specific aspects of the search process. They anticipate drafting recommendations in future meetings that will be forwarded to the FPC for consideration.

Thursday, December 5, 2013
· Dean Good shared COE enrollment data and concerns regarding declining PhD applications. He also identified examples of college planning concerns he feels the LRPC should discuss (e.g. Declining enrollments, national trends in hiring clinical faculty rather than tenure-track, increased focus on online instruction). He asked if current committee members would be willing to extend their terms of service on the LRPC from the existing 2-year term to a 3-year term.  All members of the LRPC agreed to extend their terms of service if such an option could be approved by FPC.

· Action Item: The LRPC asked that the proposed extension of LRPC terms be forwarded to the FPC agenda committee for consideration and potential approval at the next FPC meeting. 

· The LRPC discussed questions regarding an articulated policy addressing how FPC committees should determine their “charges”/tasks/discussion items. It was noted that, administrator representatives on each FPC committee are supposed to play an advisory role only and proposed that the faculty representatives on each committee, not the administrative representatives, should have the ability to determine each committee’s meeting agenda.

· Action Item:  The LRPC asked that discussion of a clearly articulated policy guiding how FPC committees should determine their charges be forwarded to the FPC agenda committee. 

· The remainder of the meeting focused on the need for revision of existing policies and development of new policies regarding faculty and administrator search committees in COE.  After reviewing the existing COE constitutional language related to search committees (which only applies to tenure-track faculty searches), the committee agreed that a new set of search committee policy and procedure language needs to be developed for Tenure-track faculty positions, Non-tenure track faculty positions, School Director, Associate Dean, and other college-level “Administrative” positions. The committee agreed to begin drafting this new and/or revised search committee language starting with a review of existing COE constitutional language regarding tenure-track faculty position search committee policies as a starting point. Dean Glenn also explained that he will convene a representative college-wide group to discuss potential changes in the titles, search and hiring practices, and tenure and promotion criteria for all three major types of current “clinical” faculty positions in COE including “clinical professors,” “lecturers,” and “scholars.”  He indicated that there may be a need to change the titles of some of these positions since the traditional “clinical” designation at UF actually refers to faculty with actual clinical practices in colleges such as medicine and dentistry.  He also explained that there is currently a University-wide proposal to convert all current “clinical” faculty who are not in these colleges to “lecturer” positions.  One tentative title change he suggested for COE “clinical” faculty is “professors of practice.”




Research Advisory Committee: Jacqueline Swank
Jan 15th, 2014
RAC met to review a draft of the college wide policy addressing IDC expenditures. The committee was generally supportive of the draft IDC document. It was agreed that COE could adopt a target reserve but the committee did not want to specify an amount. One idea floated in the discussion was the formation of a specialized committee (i.e., faculty who generate substantial IDC funds) to address specific areas of the policy. It was agreed that PI’s should not have to use their personal IDC funds first and that these accounts typically don’t carry large balances. 

Technology and Distance Education Committee: Albert Ritzhaupt
 See Action and Discussion Items on Agenda
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